
 

 

 

 

 

 

10 October 2023 

 

Excellency,  

 

I have the honour to inform you that I have decided to appoint the co-facilitators and co-

chairs for various intergovernmental processes to be initiated during the seventy-eighth session of 

the General Assembly, in line with some of the current mandates in relevant resolutions and 

decisions of the Assembly and with due respect to gender balance and geographical representation: 

 

¶ Intergovernmental preparatory process of the Summit of the Future: consultations to 

determine the topics and organization of the interactive dialogues, and negotiations to 

conclude the outcome document, entitled “A Pact for the Future”, in accordance with 

General Assembly resolution 76/307 of 8 September 2022 and decision 77/568 of 1 

September 2023: 

- H.E. Ms. Antje Leendertse, Permanent Representative of Germany 

- H.E. Mr. Neville Melvin Gertze, Permanent Representative of the Republic of 

Namibia 

 

¶ Intergovernmental consultations, as part of the preparatory process of the Summit of the 

Future, on a Global Digital Compact, which would be annexed to the Pact for the 

Future if intergovernmentally agreed, in accordance with General Assembly decision 

77/568 of 1 September 2023: 

- H.E. Ms. Anna Karin Eneström, Permanent Representative of Sweden 

- H.E. Mr. Chola 



 
 

¶ Consultations to review arrangements contained in General Assembly resolutions 

75/290 A and 75/290 B and their annexes  on the strengthening of the Economic and 



 
 

I also trust that you will extend your full support and engage constructively throughout the 

processes to deliver on each mandate successfully. 

 

 Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

    

 

Dennis Francis 

 


